Southeast Louisiana Flood Protection Authority – West (SLFPA-W)
Technical, Operations and Maintenance Committee Meeting
Monday, August 22, 2011
The Technical, Operations and Maintenance Committee of the Southeast Louisiana Flood Protection Authority – West (SLFPA-W) met on August 22, 2011 with Mr. Viera and Mr. Mr. Morgan in attendance. Mr. Wilkinson did not attend. Mr. Miserendino, Mr. Spohrer, Ms. Maclay, officials from the USACE and CPRA were also present. 
Mr. Viera called the meeting to order in the Commissioner’s Board Room located at 7001 River Road, Marrero, Louisiana, at approximately 2:07 PM.
The Committee unanimously approved the agenda as presented.
There were no comments from the public.
The Committee reviewed and unanimously approved the minutes from the previous regular meeting dated July 25, 2011.
Mr. Miserendino briefly discussed two completed projects, WBV–6a.2 and WBV–21, with the Committee.  There are two unresolved issues on WBV–6a.2; the flood side vegetation free zone has an insufficient Right of Way and there are encroachments on both banks of the Algiers Canal.  The Operation and Maintenance for WBV–6a.2 will remain with the USACE.  The punch list items on WBV–21 have been resolved.  Operation and Maintenance of WBV–21 will be handled by Jefferson Parish. 
The Committee has decided as each project reaches its completion, Mr. Miserendino will send the committee members an e-mail notification with an attachment of the Final Inspection.  Each project will be addressed on a case by case basis to determine any further action by the committee.
Mr. Park with the USACE made a presentation to the committee on the levee armoring plan. The presentation was followed by a brief discussion on the information presented.  The Committee will make a formal request to the USACE to consider other armoring options not included in the presentation.
Mr. Brouilette with OCPR made a presentation to the committee regarding risk reduction and levee protection.  There was a brief discussion which followed the presentation.  
There were no other matters to be discussed. 
The next regularly scheduled Technical, Operations and Maintenance Committee meeting will be held at 7001 River Road, Marrero, Louisiana 70072 on Monday, September 26, 2011 at 3:00 PM.


There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at approximately 4:30 PM. 
